
 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Acting Principal’s Message 
Dear Parents & Carers 
Welcome Back! 
I hope that all our students and families had a restful holiday period and 
are feeling rejuvenated for the new school year.  I always love the start of 
the school year, as we can reset, plan new goals and the year ahead is 
full of exciting new possibilities.  For some students, the start of the year 
may also be a bit overwhelming, as they familiarise themselves with a 
new class, teacher and routines.  It can take some children a little longer 
to settle into the new year, so be patient and positive, and talk to their 
class teacher if you have any concerns. 
 
New Beginnings 
Yesterday we welcomed 91 new kindergarten children to the 
school.  Welcome also to 14 new children across the school and our new 
staff: Mr Mark Konik (Acting Assistant Principal), Mrs Carly Kelly, Mr Jye 
Bowen, Mrs Tegan Jones, Mrs Belinda Palmer and Mr Jacob Adams.  We 
are looking forward to an exciting year ahead. 
 
Parent Engagement Group (PEG) 
We will hold our first PEG meeting on Wednesday 28 February at 2pm 
and 6pm.  We hold two PEG meetings to allow as many parents as 
possible to attend.  The focus of the PEGs are to engage parents/carers 
by sharing the school’s focus for the year ahead in all areas and 
identifying projects and/or events for the year ahead at St Therese’s.  I 
encourage all parents/carers to attend these meetings.  We will hold one 
general PEG each term, if any subcommittees or project teams are 
planned from this PEG, additional meetings may be organised.  At this 
first PEG we will be discussing the following: 
 

• The focus for St Therese’s in 2024 

• Possible projects and fundraising 

• Wellbeing focus – The Resilience Project and Sport 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dates to Remember        

 

    8 FEB  – KINDER PHOTOS 

 

13TH FEB – PANCAKE TUESDAY 

 

14TH FEB – ASH WEDNESDAY MASS 

                   MAIN HALL 9.30AM 

 

28TH FEB  -  PEG MEETING 2PM & 6PM 

                    MCAULEY CENTRE 

 

22ND MAR – YEAR 6 RETREAT 

 

28TH MAR  -  HOLY THURSDAY 

 

29TH MAR  -  GOOD FRIDAY 

 

 11TH  APR  -  LAST DAY OF TERM 1 

 

 12TH APR  -  PUPIL FREE DAY 

 

   

 

 

   

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                              

           

 

         

                          

 

       

 

 

 

    

 

     7th February  2024|  TERM  1 WEEK 2 

 



 

 

School Expectations 
As we start a new school year, it is timely to remind students and families of our school expectations, 
especially regarding uniform.  All students are expected to wear their unform correctly and with 
pride.  Students are to wear their formal uniform each day, and their sport uniform only on sport 
days.  School hats are to be worn each day, including in the morning.  When wearing the school uniform 
on the way to and form school, including when catching the bus, students are representing our school, 
so are expected to conduct themselves respectfully and uphold our school values.  Please also be aware 
of the following uniform expectations: 
 

• No nail polish, including clear varnish or French tips 

• No make up 

• No hair colour or coloured ribbons braided into hair 

• Minimal jewellery – single stud earrings are allowed, a wrist watch and a necklace with a cross 
are all acceptable and optional 

o Smart watches are not encouraged, as they are expensive and can be easily 
damaged.  If students wear these to school, they are to be set to “school mode” and 
children are not permitted to text their parent/carer during the day.  All communication is 
to occur via the school office 

• Hair that is below shoulder length is to be neat and tied back – this applied to all students 
 

Occasionally, due to unplanned situations, children may not be able to wear their correct uniform for a 
short period of time.  If this occurs, please communicate this with your child’s teacher. 
 
Afternoon Dismissal 
If you pick up your child at Royal St or Burke St, please ensure your surname is written in large black 
letters on paper or cardboard and attached to the passenger visor, so it can easily be seen by staff. 
 
Staff remain on afternoon duty until 3:45pm.  Sometimes due to unforeseen circumstances, you may be 
running a little late, if this occurs children will be brought to the office at 3:45pm until you are able to pick 
them up. 
 
Student Safety 
To ensure the safety of all our students, the school gates are opened each morning at 8:45am when 
playground supervision commences.  The gates are locked each morning at 9:10am, when the first bells 
rings.  Gates are re-opened at 3:15pm by staff at the commencement of afternoon dismissal.  The Burke 
St carpark gates and unlocked all day, should you need to access the school during school 
hours.  Parents/carers you must sign into the office, if you are on the school grounds during school hours 
e.g. canteen duty. 
 
Supervision commences each day at 8:45am, so children should not be dropped off at school prior to this 
time.  There may be some occasions where you need to drop your child at school a few minutes early, 
children then need to sit in the shade outside the Catherine McAuley Centre.  The St Nicholas OOSH is 
available for parents/carers that need to drop children at school earlier than the school’s official start. 
 
Kaylene Maretich 
Acting Principal 
 

Acting Assistant Principal’s Message 
I would like to thank the students, family community and staff for their warm welcome to St Therese’s. I’m 
looking forward to being part of the school for 2024 and being part of the vibrant community that it is. 

With Kindergarten starting this week, all grades are now back at school and working hard. It has been 
terrific to go into classrooms and see the great learning that is already happening throughout all the Key 

Learning Areas.  

Mark Konik 
Acting Assistant Principal 
 
 



 

 

School Community News 
School Medication 
Please ensure that any changes to your child’s medication is notified in writing and that you receive a 
reply from the office within 48 hours.  If you don’t hear from us please contact us immediately.  We are in 
the process of updating our Administration of Medication procedures and this will be communicated to 
the school community in due course. 
 
Volunteering 
Throughout the year, we welcome all parents/carers to volunteer at the school.  To volunteer, you must 
complete the volunteer’s induction via the link https://www.mn.catholic.edu.au/families-
communities/volunteers/.  This process can take up to 6 weeks, so you are encouraged to complete this 
early. 
 
Compass attendance notes 
Please be aware that adding attendance notes in Compass if for WHOLE DAY absences. If you are 
bringing your child to school late due to an appointment etc, you will receive the text message. Please 
disregard this if the child is with you. Then upon bringing them into the admin office, you will sign them in 
through the kiosk. This then adjusts the class roll in real time. 
Also, if you are collecting your child early for some reason, please DO NOT add a note in advance, just 
call into the office and sign them out through the kiosk. 
Your help with this matter would be greatly appreciated. 
 

Canteen 

 

 
Mon 12/2  Tues 13/2 Wed 14/2 Thurs 15/2 Fri 16/2 

Pia C F Kylie Marten Cath Oakley Anthony Hawes Kristin Searl 

     

     

     

 
From the Performing Arts Classroom 
Happy new year and a big welcome back to the students and families of St Therese's. We are looking 
forward to another exciting year in the Performing Arts space.  
 
Term 1 KLA: We begin the year with DANCE - all classes across the school will be exploring this very 
fun and creative art form.  
 
Lunch Clubs: Lunch clubs will be offered to students to attend throughout the year. The recess activity 
will be held in the Father Walsh Room and is an opportunity for students to enjoy fun dance-inspired 
activities. Dance clubs will commence in Week 3 and times are as follows: 
 
Infants Dance Club - Tuesday Recess 
Primary Dance Club - Wednesday Recess 
 
Aspire Song Writing Competition: Aspire are holding a Song Writing Competiton, with the winning song 
to be performed as part of the yearly Aspire production at Civic Theatre. We would like to offer interested 
students from Years 5 and 6 an opportunity to be a part of a song writing workshop. Please speak to your 
children about this opportunity and register their interest with Mrs Brymora (either through email or during 
class time). Workshops will be held every Thursday recess in the Father Walsh Room. Please see 
the attached flyer with further information regarding the competition. 
 

Aspire Song Competition 2024.pdf  
 
Alina Brymora 
Performing Arts Teacher 
 
 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mn.catholic.edu.au%2Ffamilies-communities%2Fvolunteers%2F&data=05%7C01%7Clisa.bechly%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C57187fbdefeb42bc837008db07d7cd62%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638112395659085930%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=z%2BwY25%2FqU7hAEY5l0QXDtJmyM27SPY0F7BKCUkD%2Brjs%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mn.catholic.edu.au%2Ffamilies-communities%2Fvolunteers%2F&data=05%7C01%7Clisa.bechly%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C57187fbdefeb42bc837008db07d7cd62%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638112395659085930%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=z%2BwY25%2FqU7hAEY5l0QXDtJmyM27SPY0F7BKCUkD%2Brjs%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/b-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmncatholic-my.sharepoint.com%2F%3Ab%3A%2Fg%2Fpersonal%2Falina_brymora_mn_catholic_edu_au%2FEc4-u-zcBsZJqxAg1PPYd18B7-nMv0vO4ub9IKaDTzViBg%3Fe%3DR2ISLt&data=05%7C02%7Clouise.dawson%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C8a21dd0adf564256b2c108dc21dccde8%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C0%7C0%7C638422479425338563%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9TCZOYS7%2FliVUVW3Gd09GzVnuaR22R%2BaPXh1Ky6%2Bm4s%3D&reserved=0


 

 

Social and Emotional Wellbeing- The Resilience Project K-6  
We are thrilled to announce that in 2024, St Therese’s will deliver a whole school wellbeing 
program named ‘The Resilience Project’ to all students K-6. Please take the time to read all 
about it below and access the QR code to our Parent Portal. We look forward to this exciting 
journey as we work together in partnership to teach positive mental health strategies and 
build our students capacity to navigate challenges in their everyday world.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Melissa Pyers, Primary Coordinator  



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 


